[bookmark: _GoBack]                              Pinehurst Beach Preservation Society  Board Meeting

				June 4, 2020  8:30  Webex

Present:   Anne Park, Linda Mucyn, Leona Rockwood, David Rousseau, Deb Pound, Hannah Walters, Jon Walters, Jen Freese, Lynn Williams, Doug Williams

Absent:   Vito Lorenzi, David Capaccio, John Duengfelder, Karen Korkuc
 

The meeting was called to order by David Rousseau at 8:15  PM via Webex

The May 17, 2020 minutes were approved with a motion from Anne Park. Seconded by Linda Mucyn. Carried.
  
Deb Pound gave the treasurers report. Copies of the report had been sent previously to the board members. In summary, the current bank balance is $25,130.57, current assets $26,400.57. Projected capital expense & total projected expenses total $35,233.00. Projected deficit $8,832.43.
Doug and Lynn Williams spoke and offered to help pay for the STR stairs with the necessary amount to be determined when the quote with a firm number has been received from STR. Lynn Williams reported that they had contacted their accountant and that they had told the accountant that the PBPS was a non-profit and the accountant supported their possible donation/gift.
Contract signing: Deb Pound suggested waiting for the AGM for contract signing. Discussion followed and it was decided that David Rousseau would contact STR with specific questions including work details, maintenance proposal, item costs, permits, concrete plan and cost. Also, members did not support including a swing gate. After receiving the information from STR, David Rousseau will copy/send details to board members for their review prior to signing.
Lock: It was decided to review the key lock in 2021 & continue use of the present lock & keys.
Dues:  Deb Pound suggested encouraging the dues payment of $30.00. Hannah Walters volunteered to contact PayPal to update information and to personally contact the 3 new member residents after June 17, 2020.
Leona Rockwood bought up concerns about our status, non-profit, not-for-profit, neither and requested that the Williams be informed that the PBPS is not a non-profit. David Rousseau reported that not-for-profits cannot accept donations.  Further if a donor benefits (use &/or product) from a donation, part or whole of the donation amount would not be tax deductible. 
AGM: It was decided that the AGM will be held June 27, 2020 at the site with sanitizer provided pending approval of gathering size. Webex will be the backup plan.
Meeting adjourned at 9:55 with a motion by David Rousseau. Seconded by Deb Pound. Carried.








